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East Hampton Housing Authority
Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held on August 20, 2014 at Bellwood Court.  The meeting opened at 6pm.  Members present were Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ann Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.  Thomas Denman was absent.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to approve the Minutes of July16th.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comment:
Resident from #9 Bellwood Court requested a new Shower attachment.  Unit #8 asked about a cable wire to extend into the bedroom as they hope to get another television.  Ms. Bobbi noted she is trying to find out how many residents want the second box right now for a possible bedroom hook up and has been in communication with Comcast since each apartment is entitled to the second box at no charge. 

Also #8 asked about a hose hookup.  We will have to purchase a double valve so that two hoses can be connected to the outside faucet.

Cash Report:
Ms. Bobbi presented the bank reconciliation for July 2014.  Board members reviewed and the report will be filed for audit.
Old Business and New Business:

 CDBG progress report:  The roofing is moving along and as of today there is ”E” building being done and then it will be the Community Room, Garage and two small sheds.
There were two bids on the paving and Ms. Bobbi is waiting for work back from the Architect after both firms have been checked out and the amount of the estimate for concrete curbs are settled.

Tenant in Chatham Acres has asked if he could put a small shed over the concrete slab that was once used for the antenna.  It is about 4’ X 4’.  Board members would like to resident to bring a drawing and present what the dimensions and materials will be at the next meeting.

Ever Bridge update information regarding the address for Chatham Acres residents and getting as many residents signed up so a notification can be used for just senior housing if necessary.  Ms. Bobbi has emailed the fire marshal with some questions but has not yet heard anything.

The notice for possible nominations for Tenant Commissioner was posted a couple of weeks ago.  As of now more than 10% of our residents have signed that they want to have nominations and then a possible election of a Tenant Commissioner for the 5 year term from Jan 1, 2015 to Dec. 31, 2019.  A notice will be posted during September as to a meeting date nominations can be made.
Vacancy – None

Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley asked about the heat pump filter cleaning.  Ms. Bobbi was not sure if Dion had completed them or how many were left.  MS. Bobbi will let Ms. Kangley know.

Ms. Kangley asked about the dryer vents which have been taken care of already.  Street lights that are out have had bulbs replaced but Ms. Bobbi was informed that there are now some new ones out.  Two or three need Ralph’s attention since they are tall ones.  Ms. Bobbi will contact Grasshopper regarding the seeding in areas where the grass did not come back.  Ms. Kangley noted that she will be away for the September meeting.

A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to adjourn at 7:10pm.  Ms. Kangley seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
